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High-Speed Rail & Metrolink

Today, Senator Boxer issued a press release announcing the award of $902 million in federal High-Speed Intercity Passenger Rail (HSIPR) Program funds for projects in the State of California. The majority, $715 million, is awarded to the California High Speed Rail Authority (CHSRA) for the high speed rail program in the central valley. Approximately $100 million in funding was also awarded for various projects in the Los Angeles – San Diego – San Luis Obispo (LOSSAN) Pacific Surfliner corridor. Projects of significant benefit to Los Angeles County include $13.5 million for Positive Train Control and two projects in the San Fernando Valley: $1.6 million for double track Raymer – Bernson (preliminary engineering) and $800,000 for Van Nuys North Platform project (preliminary engineering). Design work for the two San Fernando Valley projects could begin in early 2011.

Soto Station in East Los Angeles used as Triage Staging Area for Major Traffic Accident
Metro has closed access to the Metro Gold Line Soto Station in Boyle Heights due to a major traffic accident at E. 1st Street and Soto Avenue in Boyle Heights. The accident, which occurred on surface streets near the entrance to the Soto Station, did not involve Metro trains.
Emergency response units are utilizing the station plaza as triage staging area for accident victims. 

Gold Line trains are bypassing Soto Station with no delays to service. Customers are advised to use Mariachi Plaza or Indiana stations as an alternative.
Metro and CRA/LA Host TOD Tour for the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Project

On Saturday, October 23rd, over 50 community leaders from the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor participated in a very well-received Transit-Oriented Development Tour hosted by Metro and the Community Redevelopment Agency of the City of Los Angeles (CRA/LA). Participants included representatives from the offices of federal, county and local elected officials and local jurisdictions, community councils and advisory committees, and from prominent institutions located within the corridor as well as individual community members.  

Participants visited five Transit-Oriented Development (TOD) sites along the Metro Gold and Red/Purple Lines -including Mission Meridian Village at the Mission Street Station in South Pasadena, Holly Street Village and The Raymond Renaissance at the Memorial Park Station in Pasadena, Archstone Del Mar Station Apartments at the Del Mar Station in Pasadena, and 3183 Wilshire Blvd. at the Wilshire/Vermont Station in Los Angeles. At each station, development representatives and local city representatives provided highlights of the projects focusing on both the successes and challenges. Discussions focused on how these TOD projects reduce auto use and increase transit ridership by directly linking Metro’s transportation network with retail, commercial and housing opportunities, while enhancing the overall land use and economic development goals for the surrounding community.  


	

	








